
Green Country Soccer Association 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 
4/28/2010 

I. Call to order 

President Keith Ash called to order the General Membership meeting of the 

Green Country Soccer Association at 7:08pm on 4/28/2010 in the offices of the 

Green Country Soccer Association. Quorum was established at 613 votes. 

II. Roll call 

The following clubs were present: Catoosa, Central Tulsa, Claremore, Inola, Miami, 

Oolagah, Owasso, Skiatook, Tulsa United, Union, Washington County. 

 

The following clubs were absent:  Beeline, Bixby, Broken Arrow, Cleveland, 

Collinsville, Coweta, Drumright, Ft. Gibson, Goingsnake, Grand Lake, Metro Tulsa, 

Mannford, Mayes County, Muskogee, Porter, Sand Springs, Sapulpa, Stilwell, 

Tahlequah, Verdigris, Wagoner 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark Usrey presented the minutes from the 2/24/2010 General 

Membership meeting in printed form. Washington County moved to accept as printed, 

Owasso seconded.  Motion approved. 

IV. Officer Reports 

a) Jeanette Rooks reported that the G&D had made 24 game determinations, reviewed 

15 ejections (3 coaches).  They called in 3 players for additional hearings, resulting in 

1 receiving an additional suspension.  She urged the clubs to work on parent behavior 

on the sidelines and start emphasizing sportsmanship. 

 

b) Doug Lynch reported that the Competitive Commission had established May 

6, 2010 as the date that competitive clubs were to have information for the 

tryout circular to him in preparation for publishing. 

 
c) Robert Allen reported on the upcoming GCSA Scholarship Tournament.  Team count 

is down so far.  He believes that it might be due to the Kohl’s/Governor’s Cup being 

held so close (both in date and location).  He provided some flyers to hand out to 

teams.  Some of the larger clubs are not participating at the same level as the smaller 

clubs and that needs to be addressed. 

 

d) Mark Usrey presented financial statements for the organization and provided general 

comments about the condition of the organization. 

 

e) Keith Ash reported that GCSA had 12,793 players registered this spring.  In the 

spring of 2009, we had 13,641 resulting in a decrease of 848 players.  This is 

generally better than the upswing between 2008 and 2009, but we need to focus on 

getting players back into the system. 



V. Committee Reports 

VI. New Business 

a) Jeanette Rooks presented a bylaw change.  Article 5 of the bylaws dictates the date 

and time of the General Membership meetings.  We have been meeting on 

Wednesdays to get better attendance.  She proposed that the bylaw be changed to 

read “the General Membership meeting shall be held at some time during the last full 

week of January, April, August and October".  Oolgah moved to accept the change, 

seconded by Miami.  Motion passed. 

b) Jeanette has been cleaning the storage closet and asked members present to take any 

equipment that might be needed by their clubs. 

c) Union asked to distribute some 3v3 flyers to the membership attending. 

d) A nominations committee was created for identifying candidates for the 1
st
 VP, 2

nd
 

VP and 3
rd
 VP positions on the Executive Board due to be elected at the August 

General Membership meeting.  Kaye Conley of Owasso volunteered to chair the 

committee.  Bob Sweet and Teresa McConnal from Claremore will also serve on the 

committee. 

 

VII. Old business 

VIII. Adjourmment 

Keith Ash adjourned the meeting at 7:41pm. 

 

 

Minutes submitted by:  Secretary/Treasurer Mark Usrey 

 

 

 


















